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SUBJECT:   

A briefing on and Executive report on “Options to Provide a Comprehensive Summary of the Wastewater Treatment Division’s Long Range Capital Program”.  

SUMMARY:

A year ago the Regional Water Quality Committee (RWQC) and Council approved Motion 13758 to set a work plan and schedule for review and potential update of the Regional Wastewater Services Plan.  Motion 13758 was amended in response to comments from the RWQC and representatives of the Metropolitan Water Pollution Abatement Advisory Committee (MWPAAC) to request that the Executive develop options for a single location or source for information regarding the Wastewater Treatment Division’s long-range capital improvement program.   The direction provided stated:
 
The executive, in consultation with the Metropolitan Water Pollution Abatement Advisory Committee and council staff, will provide a report or white paper to the council by August 1, 2013, regarding options for providing a comprehensive summary of the wastewater treatment division's long-range capital program that would contain information regarding the projected schedule and planning-level cost estimates for wastewater treatment, conveyance, combined sewer overflow control and asset management capital projects that are anticipated over the next twenty years.

The attached report, “Options to Provide a Comprehensive Summary of the Wastewater Treatment Division’s Long Range Capital Program” (Attachment 1) was transmitted as prescribed and provides several options that were developed and discussed with the Engineering and Planning Subcommittee of MWPAAC from January through May of 2013.  The goal was/is to find a format or platform to provide project information for all types of Wastewater Treatment Division (WTD) construction projects in a single location to better inform decision makers and the ratepayers.

WTD staff met with the Engineering and Planning Subcommittee to develop and evaluate options to provide summary information on WTD’s long-range capital program. The goals of the summary information are as follows: 

· Provide decision-makers and other interested parties a “one-stop” document or website where they can access information on WTD’s long-range capital program. 
· Demonstrate how policies and the long-range capital program are interrelated.
· Succinctly describe the drivers and the process for prioritization and implementation of a capital project. 

To meet these goals, the following three options emerged through discussions with MWPAAC:

· A conventional large report that expands on the Regional Wastewater Services Plan Operational Master Plan; 
· A matrix-type document that lists all the current and planned capital projects with a variety of descriptions and drivers in a table format; or
· A web-based option on King County’s website that provides similar information as the matrix-type document with links to the specific projects or related programs’ websites.

More information on WTD’s long-range capital program, the purpose of the summary information, the three options, and next steps are detailed in the report.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Committee and WTD staff will brief the committee on the options and will solicit feedback.  There is no requirement for specific direction to WTD, nor action required at this time.


ATTACHMENTS:
1. Options to Provide a Comprehensive Summary of the Wastewater Treatment Division’s Long Range Capital Program, dated August 1, 2013
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